
Appendix A

Item 5 – R & D (5.12.12)

EXTRACT FROM THE DRAFT MINUTES

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE – 7.11.12

12.EX.56
TOWN AND PARISH COUNCIL FUNDING: CONSULTATION RESPONSES


A report was submitted which included reproducing the actual individual responses of each Town or Parish Council from the recent consultation process so that the Executive could decide on the funding arrangements for Town and Parish Councils.


Councillor Rose Sawford (Desborough Town Council), Mr Peter Quincey (Clerk to Cranford Parish Council), Councillor Maurice Bayes (Barton Seagrave Parish Council), Councillor Jonathan Bullock (Chair of the Rural Forum), Councillor John Padwick (Geddington, Newton and Little Oakley Parish Council), Councillor Alan Matthews (Desborough Town Council), Councillor Cliff Moreton, Councillor Margaret Draper (Rothwell Town Council) and Councillor Lloyd Bunday attended the meeting and spoke under the Council's Right to Speak Policy.


The majority of speakers addressed the Committee in favour of retaining the current grants system, citing unfairness, potential double taxation, high administrative costs for small parishes and a high level of support for the grants system amongst town and parish councils as reasons for maintaining the current arrangements.


However, support was also expressed for ending the grant arrangements so that Town and Parish Councils would be responsible for their own expenditure and income and could therefore be held democratically accountable for their actions and fulfil their primary purpose. It would also give more encouragement to town and parish councils to identify, prioritise and fund local projects for the benefit of residents.


It was noted that a special meeting of the Rural Forum to discuss Town and Parish Council funding had been held on 5th November 2012. The meeting had been well-attended.  The outcome and recommendations from the special meeting of the Rural Forum were noted.


Debate was held on the two options presented in the report, namely  to cease the current system with effect from 2014/15 or to maintain the current arrangements, linking the level of grant to any changes in the core grant settlement that Kettering Borough Council received from the government.


It was noted that the Rural Forum had asked for the review to be carried out and that the Executive had agreed to this request. The consultation period had commenced on 17th August and concluded on 12th October.


Members welcomed the consultation responses, referring also to comments made on this subject through previous consultation exercises over the last ten years and also to the previous review which had been carried out in 2007.


Even if a system of grant funding was to continue, it was felt that the downward trend in the amount of core grant funding received by the Council from the government would result in an erosion in the amount of grant awarded to town and parish councils to such a level that even  basic administrative costs would not be covered.  


As Kettering was one of the only Boroughs/Districts in the country maintaining a grants system, it was felt it was now time for a change to be made in line with other local authorities.


It was noted that the Rural Forum had suggested that a working party be set up to recommend a way forward on this issue. However, the Committee was of the opinion that this would serve no useful purpose, as the consultation exercise had been thorough and all town and parish councils had been given- and had taken -  the opportunity to put forward their views. The Executive were of the view that the comments submitted by Town and Parish Councils did not raise any new points or issues that had not been made previously and the committee did not agree with the comments that were made in a number of responses in relation to double taxation and special expenses.

RESOLVED
that:


(i) 
the comments that had been submitted as part of the consultation process be noted;


(ii)
Town and Parish Councils be given notice that the current system of providing revenue grants to individual Town and Parish Councils would cease, with 2013/14 being the last year that any payments would be made.
